    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            January 8, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, John Schweigert and Brandon Shortt. Alderman Chris Basler was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, Rick Drury, Kenny and Courtney Chiarelli with Freedom Waste and Jordan Tatum with Republic Services. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 01/02/19.
Mayor Paul Monia addressed the issue of Trash Service stating that obtaining a low price for residents is not the only concern of the City. We are also looking for a Company who can offer customers different options regarding trash pickup and recycling. Wear and tear on City Streets by many different trucks is also a concern. Mr. Tatum, the Representative for Republic Services stated that the City can construct a Request for Proposal as specific and diverse as wanted. He did say that while only residential service is possible, residential and commercial combined usually creates a better price. Republic provides the normal 95-gallon tote for residents and various sized dumpsters for commercial customers. They also have different promotional services available. Mr. Chiarelli with Freedom Waste made the point that if a City limits service to one provider, competition no longer exists and can create future problems. He relayed the information that the EPA has reported all landfills in the Continental United States will reach capacity in 15 years. Freedom Waste has opened a Free Store in Farmington where reusable items are offered for free to those in need. He is also researching machines that can harvest diesel fuel from some plastic waste. His long-term plan is to find different, ecologically sound ways to dispose of waste. His wish is to offer responsible solutions for refuse management. He also understands that a City must figure out what the best options are for residents. Alderman Shortt said that while protecting City streets was the initial motivation behind this action, obtaining the best price for residents is a priority. While he appreciates and understands the passion shown by Freedom Waste, he feels that he has to speak for Bloomsdale residents. Freedom Waste offers trash pickup with no recycling currently. Republic Services offers trash pickup and recycling. The recycling is just more expensive now and impacts the ultimate cost. The Council thanked them for the information and will be in contact after coming to a decision on how to proceed. Both representatives left the meeting.
The regular meeting resumed with the Mayor reporting that he received a Bid Proposal from Missouri Machinery regarding Rotor #2. He still thinks they do not understand exactly what he is looking for in the way of a long-term solution. Bill Burris with Missouri Machinery has recently been unavailable due to surgery and will need a few more weeks to continue the discussion. This is also new territory for their company. He believes the cost will be great to achieve the goals laid out by the Mayor. The Mayor emphasized that if the City invests all this money in the project, he will require a substantial warranty.
The Mayor is seeking bids to repair the fence and ditch at the Treatment Plant. The North side of the fence has to be completely replaced and he wants the ditch dug out and lined with rip rap to prevent future damage to the new fence. He also brought up that in 1985, a truck tire from I-55 went through the West side of the fence, causing damage that was repaired. That part of the fence has deteriorated and must now be replaced as well. He is having the fence replacement and ditch work bid separately.

The Disc Golf issue was tabled until the next meeting. Mark Bishop with the Wegmann Law Firm reached out to Clerk Randoll inquiring about providing attorney services to the City of Bloomsdale. He sent a Response to Request for Qualifications with information about the firm and quoted a standard discounted fee for municipalities of $140.00 per hour with a yearly increase of $5.00. The first increase would take place January 1, 2020 and a contract can be terminated by the City at any time with thirty days’ notice. If there is no yearly retainer fee, the Council would like for Clerk Randoll to contact him and have paperwork ready for the February meeting to retain services. Clerk Randoll will follow up. 
Clerk’s notes: Mark Spykerman with Gilmore Bell revised the invoice as requested by the City and it was submitted to TAG Development for payment. There has been no response from TAG. The Council would like to invite Cara Naeger to the February meeting to come to some sort of resolution. Clerk Randoll will follow up. Gary Nelson came to City Hall on December 12 to set up a meeting with MODOT and any Council Members interested to discuss solutions for the increased truck traffic bypassing the weigh station and travelling through the City. The Transportation Commission has designated this as a priority. A new resident on Clement Road inquired about installation of speed bumps on that City Street. There were speed bumps at one time but were removed after a law suit. The only way the Mayor will consider this again is if a signature from every resident on Clement Road was acquired, from the beginning of the road to the end, even out of City Limits. The Christmas wreaths are schedule to be taken down Wednesday, January 9, maybe forever!
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM, seconded by John Schweigert.
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